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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President       Travis Montgomery        951-244-5193   

            tamontgomery@verizon.net 

Handicap        Chris Wilkeson         951-255-6313 

   1st VP        chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Tournaments       Jon Evans            951-244-7924          

   2nd VP      jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Secretary       Ted Horton            951-246-2928 
            tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer       Rodney Smith          951-674-1984 
            rsmith@stratwater.com 

Wed. Game      Gary Bradford          951-244-6320 
            fsh4bss@twc.com 

Membership      Greg Brack            951-570-1239           

    Rules     gbrack@msn.com 

Public Relations   Joe Kamashian         951-244-3675 
            jkamashian@ca.rr.com 

Green Com.     Shannon Van Druff       951-244-8848 
            shannon.vandruff@gmail.com 

Social         Steve McCain          951-244-0119 
            mccain4@ca.rr.com 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                February 11 
Spring Kickoff                                 March 17,18 
Presidents Cup                                          April 21 
Men's Club Championship                             June 1,2,3 
Member Guest                                September 8 
Stag Day                                   September 29 
Member-Member                                 November 17,18 
Christmas Tournament                           December 15 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf 

for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian    Jim Magill           951-244-5030 
            jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.      Dudley Thompson      951-244-6505 
            jthompson2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro        Pat Kemball          951-246-1782 
            patkemball@pga.com 

As we kick off the month of June and the start of 
summer, we are also kicking off the Club  
Championship, the Senior Club Championship and 
the Masters Club Championship, our last CLMGC 
major tournaments of the summer. Thanks to all 
who signed up for this three day event. 
Congratulations go to Bobby Ousterhout, winner of 
the President’s Cup and Rich Dawson winner of the 
Vice President’s Cup.  Special thanks to Major  
Tournaments Chairman Jon Evans for his diligence 
in keeping the tournament on schedule. This was 
the first time in recent years that we had a full field 
at the start of the tournament and thanks to all who 
participated. 
And speaking of thanks, I want to say a special 
“THANKS” to Dudley Thompson, a member of the 
Men's Golf Club, who stepped forward and ran for 
the POA Board of Directors. Even though he was 
not elected, Dudley will continue to serve the  
community as a member of the POA Finance  
Committee and the Green Committee. 
In an email earlier in the month, I advised that the 
POA Board of Directors will not have a member of 
the golf community serving on it during the coming 
year. It's important that our Men's Golf Club  
membership remain as involved as they were when 
the annual dues increase was introduced last year 
by the new POA president and vice president.  With 
no golfers on the board, let me assure you that your 
current CLMGC officers will be very vigilant in  
representing the interests of the golf community.  
But, your support and participation is also  
welcomed. 
NOW, some really good news for the golf  
community. Our golf professional, Pat Kemball, had 
his contract renewed for another five years  
beginning October 2018. Congratulations Pat and 
thanks for all you do for the golfers. 
Even though there are no major tournaments  
scheduled during the summer, don't forget the 
Beautification Tournament on Saturday, June 16.  
This tournament, sponsored by the Past President’s 
of the Men's Golf Club, (CLAPPS) provides funding 
for Beautification projects on the golf course, the 
latest being the vintage clock near the first tee and 
putting green. Additional information is further on in 
the bulletin. Also, there are Horse Race and Twilight 
Golf events throughout the summer to keep you  
involved. 
See you on the links!  Travis 
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Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
2018 Board of Directors 

 

President         Ura Furry        951-244-1910 

              ufurry@verizon.net  

Major Tournament   
       1st VP      Valerie Montgomery 951-244-5193 

              tvmontgomery@verizon.net                  
Handicap         Linda Kamashian   951-244-3675      
       2nd VP    lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Barbara Horrigan   951-244-9379                
              Horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
Recording Secretary                                                        
              Mary Burns      650-766-6765                                                               
              meburns@juno.com                    
Treasurer         Kathy Homewood   951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership       Norma Yarbrough   951-244-8753 
              normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                                
              Barbara Spraul    951-244-6540 
              dbspraul@yahoo.com                                                
              Sue Sell        951-660-7355 
              suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges    951-244-3984 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com          
Social           Alice Ramirez     951-244-0294 
              alicencj@twc.com                         
              Merilyn Murphy    951-244-3410 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                          January 16 
Valentine Tournament                   February 13 
SB&R Tournament                     February 22 
Presidents Cup                      March 20, 27 
Club Championship                                 April 17, 19, 24  
Member Guest                                                 May 11 
Senior Championship                                  June 12,19 
Couples Eclectic                                          July 17, 24 
Breast Cancer                                               August 14 
Member/Member                          September 11, 13, 18 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 11 
Christmas Tournament                                December 11

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community 

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 6, May 1, August 7, November 6 

President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 

   Congratulations to our 2018 Club Champion Gerry 
Meeks. She was declared the gross overall winner 

and received flowers, her name engraved on the  
perpetual club championship trophy and a medallion. 

Our A Flight winner goes to Marilyn Bridges, B Flight 

winner KK Beecher and C Flight winner Linda Hudson. 
Congratulations to all the winners.   

Our Club Championship tournament turned out very 

nice, thanks to Valerie Montgomery and Cathy Barr. 

The table decorations was wonderful due to our Social 

Chairpersons Merilyn Murphy and Alice Ramirez. 

   We had a breezy day for our Member Guest 

Tournament, but it was a fantastic day.  We had 72 

players who participated for breakfast, golf, lunch and 

prizes.  The committee Maxine Whalen, Donna Nunes, 

Norma Yarbrough, and Sue Sell did a great job 

organizing and planning this tournament. Our 

beautiful scarf was a great tee prize, the lighthouse 

decoration was a very creative idea for the theme 

"Cruising down the fairway aboard the USS Canyon 

Lake". Thanks to volunteer's Barry Talbot, Gary Sell, 

and Bruce Yarbrough for serving wine. Gary Sell also 

took pictures before and after the tournament. 

   Mary Burns and Lorrie Sjomeling worked the Club 

Rush Booth. They interacted with the residents and 

passed on information about our club and other golf 

events.  Thanks you both for representing our club. 
   Jack Wamlsey gave a presentation to our ladies 

for the Emergency Golf Cart.    
   Our most improved golfer for April was KK Beecher. 

Our May Gross Winner was Lorrie Sjomeling with a  

score of 99.  Our net winner was Linda Johnson with 

a score of 74. Congratulations to all of 
  

   Our first Twilight started May 18th.  Thanks to Bruce 

& Norma Yarbrough for running this tournament once 

a month through August.    
   SB&R was at Cherry Hills on April 26th and we had  

16 members go and they won 72 points. Great playing 

ladies.  We are looking forward to playing Menifee 

Lakes on May 24th.     
   Our Senior Tournament is a 2 day tournament on 

June 12th and 19th.  It is flighted and also there is a  

Super Senior Flight.  Hope all of you sign up to support 

the CLIPPS.     

   Fiesta Day is being organized when this goes to  

print.  Darlene Cortez is the Chairperson for the 
Pizza Booth. Hope you support her and signed up 

to help. HAPPY MEMORIAL DAY   

  Ura Furry CLWGC President   
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MENS DAYS 
2 Best Balls 3 Par 3's 4/25/18  

    

Larry Drew 1st A Flt 128 

Jon Evans   

Rick Potter   

Gary Murphy   

    

Bobby Ousterhout 2nd A Flt 132 

Jason Jernigan   

Greg Perry   

David Derse   

    

Brian Boothby 1st B Flt 128 

Jim Merritt   

Robert Talleksen   

Oscar Rowland   

    

Gil Cervantez 2nd B Flt 133 

Fred Finger   

Gil Kim   

Darrell Wetherbee   

    

David Wagner 1st C Flt 129 

Shannon Van Druff   

Jack Gray   

Randy Bonner   

    

Jeff Roach 2nd C Flt 130 

Carlos Ramirez   

Joe Strong   

Norm Morrissette   

    

Svenn Henrichsen 1st D Flt 127 

Pete Mortensen   

Joe Washle   

Joe Henderson   

    

Bobby Gunter 2nd D Flt 128 

Clive Taylor   

Tom Damato   

Harold Larson   

    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Joe Kamashian Hole 3  

Shannon Van Druff Hole 9  

Bobby Ousterhout Hole 14  

David Derse Hole 17  

     

31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Oscar Rowland Hole 8  

George Douglas Hole 10  

Steve Spaeth Hole 12, 15  

Clive Taylor Hole 17  

Bill Hallahan Hole 18  

Ind Tin Whstl Conv. 5/2/18  

    

Ralph Brack 1st A Flt 26 

John Stubbs 2nd A Flt 26 

Jon Evans 3rd A Flt 25 

Bob Jacobson 4th A Flt 24 

Gary McKee 1st B Flt 25 

Don Potenza 2nd B Flt 24 

Gary Sell 3rd B Flt 22 

Tom Fuhrman 4th B Flt 21 

Jack Gray 1st C Flt 26 

John Gomez Sr. 2nd C Flt 25 

Joe Henderson 3rd C Flt 25 

Bill Hallahan 4th C Flt 23 

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Jon Evans Hole 8, 16  

Ralph Brack Hole 10  

Gary Sell Hole 14  

Shannon Van Druff Hole 15  

     

31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Robert Talleksen Hole 5  

Philip Coughlin Hole 9  

George Douglas Hole 12  

Frank Brown Hole 13  

Bill Hallahan Hole 14  

Tom Fuhrman Hole 15  

John Gomez Sr. Hole 18  

Ptnrs Best Ball  5/9/18  

    

Mike Sanders 1st A Flt 59 

Gary McKee   

    

John Stubbs 2nd A Flt 60 

Don Potenza   

    

Dave Shankland 3rd A Flt 61 

Bob Stinson   

    

Mark Holtschult 1st B Flt 59 

David Nickel   

    

Jeff Roach 2nd B Flt 60 

Joe Strong   

    

Chuck Newsom 3rd B Flt 61 

Gary Sell   

    

Brian Helmer 1st C Flt 58 

Tom Pierick   

    

Jim Musser 2nd C Flt 59 

Ed Doidge   

    

Carlos Ramirez 3rd C Flt 61 

Norm Morrissette   

    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Jason Jernigan Hole 3  

Sam Theodora Hole 4  

Jeff Roach Hole 5  

John Stubbs Hole 17  

     

31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Tom Damato Hole 1  

Marv Tweedy Hole 3  

Carlos Ramirez Hole 10, 12  

Barry Talbot Hole 15  

Bob Stinson Hole 17  

Joe Strong Hole 18  

Oscar Rowland  Ptnr, 2  

Joe Washle  Ptnr, 2  



 6-6-6 5/16/18  

    

Gil Cervantez 1st A Flt 118 

Jon Evans   

Gil Kim   

Gary Murphy   

    

Dave Shankland 2nd A Flt 119 

(BD)Ron Kelley   

Jim Merritt   

Bob Stinson   

    

Fred Finger 1st B Flt 114 

Sam Theodora   

Jim Magill   

Bob Clow   

    

Brian Boothby 1st B Flt 111 

Jack Gray   

Bob Mahan   

Randy Bonner   

    

Svenn Henrichsen 1st C Flt 117 

Pete Mortensen   

Joe Washle   

Joe Henderson   

    

Robert Talleksen 2nd C Flt 119 

Nick Valencia   

Gary Ellis   

Mike Connor   

    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Mark Holtschult Hole 4  

Steve McCain Hole 6  

Mike Sanders Hole 7  

John Stubbs Hole 9  

Dave Shankland Hole 12  

     

31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Ray Freyre Hole 2, 17  

Tom Pierick Hole 3  

Nick Valencia Hole 5  

Bob Stinson Hole 8  

Oscar Rowland Hole 11  

Bill Hallahan Hole 14  

CANYON LAKE GOLF COURSE 

BEAUTIFICATION 

TOURNAMENT 

CLAPPS 

Sponsored By 

Canyon Lake Association of Past Presidents 

Saturday  

June 16th, 2018  

Jack & Jill, Jack & Jack, Jill & Jill 
Partners Best Ball  

Pick your Partner  

Pick your Foursome 

Raffle Prizes 

All proceeds will be used for  

Golf Course Beautification 

$45 Includes Lunch – Sign up in 

Pro Shop 
Golf and Cart fees not included 



LADIES 
DAYS 

June 12th and 19th 
For ages 50 and over! 

8:00 Shotgun 
FLIGHTED 

Prizes for Gross & Net 
Deadline – June 5 

 
Hosted by the CLIPPS 

 

For more information contact 
 Valerie Montgomery at 244-5193 

C A N Y O N  L A K E  W O M E N ’ S  

S E N I O R  C H A M P I O N S H I P  

Club Championship 3 Day Gross Score 

April 17, 19 & 24, 2018  

   

Gerry Meeks Low Gross 265 

   

Flight Winners   

A Flight   

Marilyn Bridges 1st Low Gross 273 

Mary Burns 2nd Low Gross 276 

Anita Fairfield 3rd Low Gross 283 

Babette Stubbs 4th Low Gross 290 

   

B Flight   

K.K. Beecher 1st Low Gross 297 

Dianne Schneider 2nd Low Gross 310 

Kathy Voss 3rd Low Gross 314 

Donna Nunes 4th Low Gross 316 

   

C Flight   

Linda Hudson 1st Low Gross 315 

Mimi La Rosa 2nd Low Gross 331 

Linda Johnson 3rd Low Gross 333 

Joanna Spiller 4th Low Gross 337 

   

   

Chip-ins Birds  

Marilyn Bridges  K.K. Beecher  

Mary Burns Mary Burns  

Darlene Cortez Laverne Cann  

Kathy Homewood Kathy Homewood 

Linda Hudson Barbara Horrigan 

 Mimi La Rosa  

Tuesday Sweeps 

Ace/Gross 2-6-18 Ace/Gross 5-1-18  

Lorrie Sjomeling Low Gross 99 

Linda Johnson Low Net 74 

   

A Flight 4 Players  

Babette Stubbs Low Gross 97 

Julie Faia Low Net 77 

   

B Flight 6 Players  

Lorrie Sjomeling Low Gross 99 

Maxine Whalen Low Net 76 

   

C Flight 3 Players  

Linda Hudson Low Gross 106 

Linda Joohnson Low Net 74 

   

D Flight 1 Player  

Linda Kamashian Low Gross 129 

   

Chip-ins Birds  

Lorrie Sjomeling Babette Stubbs 

Tuesday Sweeps 5/8/2018  

Game:  Bakers Dozen  

   

A Flight 4 Players  

1st Place Gerry Meeks 44.5 

   

B Flight 8 Players  

1st Place Marina Stinson 46.5 

2nd Place Kathy Voss 47 

3rd Place Donna Nunes 47.5 

   

C Flight 8 Players  

1st Place Barbara Horrigan 49 

2nd Place Linda Helmer 53.5 

3rd Place Linda Johnson 54.5 

   

D Flight 2 Players  

1st Place Linda Kamashian 47 

   

   

Chip-ins Birds  

Joanna Spiller Gerry Meeks  



Tuesday Sweeps  515/2018  

Game:  5s and 4s  

   

A Flight 6 Players  

1st Place Mary Burns 36.5 

2nd Place Gerry Meeks 
38.5 
wco 

   

B Flight 13 Players  

1st Place Norma Yarbrough 34 

2nd Place Darlene Cortez 37 

3rd Place Ura Furry 39 wco 

4th Place Alice Ramirez 39 wco 

   

C Flight 9 Players  

1st Place Linda Helmer 39.5 

2nd Place Mimi LaRosa 40.5 

3rd Place Clair Bond 42 

   

Green Tee Flight 6 Players  

1st Place Darlene Crinion 35 

2nd Place Carol Paulis 35.5 

   

Chip-ins Birds  

Dawn Haggerty Mary Burns (2)  

Julie Faia Gerry Meeks  

Alice Ramirez Carol Paulis  

Kathy Voss Babette Stubbs  

 Kathy Voss  

Tuesday Sweeps  5/22/2018  

Game: Hate 'Em   

   

A Flight 3 Players  

1st Place Mary Burns 53 

   

B Flight 7 Players  

1st Place Kathy Voss 53 

2nd Place Darlene Cortez 56 

   

C Flight 6 Players  

1st Place Kathy Homewood 59 wco 

2nd Place Linda Johnson 59 lco 

   

D Flight 2 Players  

1st Place Linda Kamashian 62 

   

Green Tee Flight 4 Players  

1st Place Ellie Clow 50 

   

Chip-ins Birds  

Cathy Barr Cathy Barr  

Dawn Haggerty Mary Burns (3)  

 Ellie Clow  

Canyon Lakes Women’s Golf Club 

Couples Eclectic 
Partners Best Ball  
Open to All Canyon Lake Golf Clubs 
Sign Up With Your Gentlemen Partner  

July 17 & 24, 2018 
Lunch included on the 24th 

Committee: Ina Pickard, Linda Kamashian Judy Thompson    





“After Lunch Bunch” - Your Friday game for 38 years… 
 
By the time you are reading this the ALB will be on their summer schedule.  Signups will be taken from 6:30 to 7:15AM in 
the Magnolia Room or over the phones at either 249-4565 or 237-6102.  The first group will tee off at about 8AM. 
 
Scores for the past few weeks of play were as follows; 
April 20 – Partners Best Ball, 2 Balls on the Par 3’s 
“A” Flight                                                                                                 “B” Flight 
1 – Clive Taylor & Andrew Quinn – 73                                                 1 – Joe Washle & Joe Henderson – 74 
2 – Bob Stinson & Bob Tallaksen – 75                                                 2 – Marv Tweedy & Randy Bonner – 76 
“Loser of the Week” – “A” Flt. – Jeff Roach & Joe Strong – 88            “B” Flt. – Bob Clow & Tom D’Amato – 86 
“Skins” – Marv Tweedy (#1 & 15”) and Tom D’Amato (#7). 
Closest to the Pin - #8 - Jim Magill 10’8”      #15 – Nick Valencia – 3’2” 
“A-Men Corner” – Clive Taylor & Andrew Quinn - 13  
 
 
April 27 – Individual Tin Whistle – 20 Players 
“A” Flight                                                “B” Flight 
1 – Andy Quinn – 26                              1 – Bill Hallahan – 25 
2 – Bill Levis – 24                                   2 – Pete Mortensen – 24 
3 – Joe Strong – 23                                3 – Jim Magill – 23 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. - Jeff Roach – 13        “B” Flt. – Fred Espinosa – 13 
“Skins” – Andy Quinn (#7), Joe Strong (#10), Bob Stinson (#17), & Jim Musser (#18). 
Closest to the Pin – #8 – Bob Clow – 11” and #15 – Jim Magill – 10’3” 
“A Men Corner” (Holes 16,17, & 18) – Tie – 6 – Jim Musser & Marv Tweedy 
 
 
May 4 - Partners Best Ball – 26 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                                  “B” Flight 
1 – Jim Magill & Leroy Madera – 61                                        1 – Joe Henderson & Joe Washle – 56 
2 – Walt Popper & Brian Helmer – 61                                      2 – Jim Paulis & Bill Hallahan – 56 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt – Oscar Rowland & Tom Fuhrman – 65 
                                     “B” Flt. – Joe Washle & Chuck Hudson - 70 
“Skins” – Tom Fuhrman (#5), Dennis Franks (#6), Bob Tallaksen (#9 & 12), Jim Musser (#15 & 18), and Joe  
Henderson (#17). 
Closest to the Pin - #8 – Leroy Madera – 8’8”       $15 – Jim Musser – 6’1” 
“A-Men Corner” – Walt Popper & Brian Helmer – 9 Points 
 
 
May 11

th
 @ Menifee Lakes – Individual Tin Whistle – 16 Players 

1 – Pete Mortensen – 24           2 – Joe Henderson – 23           3 – Joe Strong – 22         4 -  Jason Jernigan – 21 
“Loser of the Week” – Jim Magill – 14        
“Skins” – Carlos Ramirez (#3), Joe Henderson (#12), Pete Mortensen (#13), Jeff Roach (#14), Jason Jernigan (#15, 
               & Joe Strong (#18). 
 
May 18 – Two Man Tin Whistle – 20 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                                                  “B” Flight 
1 – Jeff Roach & Dennis Franks – 52                                                   1 – Oscar Rowland & Ed Doidge – 39 
2 – Bob Tallaksen & Tom D’Amato – 46                                              2 – Pete Mortensen & Sven Henrichsen – 38 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. – Clive Taylor & Bill Hallahan – 31          “B” Flt. – Tom Pierick & Brian Helmer – 32 
Closest to the Pin - #8 – Bob Tallaksen – 15’         #15 – Bob Stinson – 11’ 1” 
“A-Men Corner – “A” Flt – Jeff Roach & Dennis Franks – 11               “B” Flt. – Pete Mortensen & Sven Henrichsen – 
6 
 
Skins” – Jeff Roach (#8 & 17), Oscar Rowland & Ed Doidge – Split (#5), Oscar Rowland ($10 & 14),  
Dennis Franks (#18), Bob Tallaksen (#15) and Bob Stinson (#9). 
 
Quote – “Golf is a game invented by the people that think music comes out of a bagpipe”. – Lee Trevino   



June 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

          1 
CLMGC 
Club  

Championship 

ALB-Partners 

Best Ball - Pick 

your 4-Some 

2 
CLMGC 
Club  

Championship 

Thom Merry 

3 
CLMGC 
Club  

Championship 

4 5 
CLWGC 
Ace/Gross 
Board Meeting 
Helen Sullivan 

Ben Antell 

6 
Partners Best 

Ball; 2 on 3’s; 

You pick 4Some 

Robert  

Robertson 

7 
9er’s Golf 
Gross & Net 

 

Warren Kelsey 

  

8 

 
ALB-4 Man Tin 

Whistle - Green 

Tees and  

Committee picks 

9 
Sandbaggers Golf Club 

10 
 
 
Jim Carter 

11 
Maintenance 

Day - Spray 

12 
CLWGC 
Senior 
Championship 

  

13 
2-2-3 Waltz, 

Computer Pick 
  
Svenn  

Henrichsen  
Maxine Whalen 

14 
9er’s Golf 

  

15 
Twilight 

 

ALB-2 Best Balls 

of 4-some, 3 on 

Par 3's  

Committee Picks 

16 

  
Joe Lemke 

Darlene Crinion 

17 

Father’s Day 

18 19 
CLWGC 
Senior 
Championship 

& Lunch 
  

  

20 
Rotating Part-

ners Best Ball; 

You Pick 4Some 

21 
9er’s Golf 
Back Nine 
  

  

22 
 
ALB-3 Best Balls 

of 4-some - Com-

mittee picks 

23 
 
 
 
Rodney Smith 

24 
9er’s Scramble 

  
Rita Crocker 

  
  
  
  

25 26 
CLWGC 
Pick Ur 4-some 
Schamble 

27 
4 Man Tin  

Whistle, You 

pick 4Some 

 

 

Jon Keigwin 

Dick Gibson 
 

28 
9er’s Golf 
Guest Day 
  
SB&R @ Colony 

  

29 
ALB-Individual 

Tin Whistle - Pick 

your 4-some 

 
Mark Holtschult 

30 

  
  
Mary Jane Kelly 

           
 

Notes: 
CLWGC & CLMGC 

8:00am Shotgun 

9:00 am NINERS  



Bobby Ousterhout Wins The 2018 Men’s Golf Club  
Presidents Cup 

Congratulations to Bobby Ousterhout for 
prevailing over the field of 64 players to win 
the 2018 Men’s Golf Club Presidents Cup. 
Bobby put together a string of 5 consecutive 
wins to make it to the championship match 
where he had to face Bob Jacobson who al-
so won all 5 of his matches. Bobby played 
well and won his sixth consecutive match to 
claim the 2018 Men’s Golf Club Presidents 
Cup Championship. The other finalist were 
Andy Quinn and George  Hanson 

 

After a first round loss Rich Dawson went 
on to win 5 straight matches to capture the 
Vice Presidents Cup Championship. He 
defeated John Stubbs in the final match. 
The other finalist were Bill Levis and  
Dudley Thompson. Kudos to Jon Evans 
and Pat Kemball for their hard work  
organizing the 6 week long event. 

 

Be sure to mark your calendar for the weekend of  
October 6 & 7 for the Canyon Lake City Golf  
Championship.  The event has been on hiatus for a few years and 
is being revived by the golf community in an effort to  
showcase our golf course and crown the best golfer in the City. 
This is an open event to all golfers both near and far who would 
like to compete for the prestigious title of Canyon Lake City Golf 
Champion. 
There will be both a men’s and a women’s competition with  

multiple flights to accommodate all levels of play. The  

Championship flight will be open to all players who wish to  

compete for the 2018 men’s and women’s championship. Other 

flights will be gross events also and grouped by players handicap. 

Flights will be determined by the number of players.   

For more information contact Jon Keigwin at; 

clcitychampionship@gmail.com  

Canyon Lake City Championship  
is Returning to Canyon Lake! 
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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 

May 2, 2018 
MINUTES 

 
 
Call to Order:  President Travis Montgomery called the meeting to order at 1:20 p.m. 
and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  2 members were in attendance 
 
Attendance:  Present were President Travis Montgomery, 2

nd
 VP Jon Evans, Directors 

Greg Brack, Gary Bradford, Ted Horton, Joe Kamashian, Treasurer Rod Smith and 
Shannon VanDruff.  1

st
 VP Chris Wilkeson and Director Steve McCain were absent.  A 

quorum was present.  2 members attended. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by Director Kama-
shian and approved “to accept the April 4, 2018 meeting minutes as submitted”. 
 
Director of Golf Report:  Pat Kemball presented a handout (attached) to aid and sup-
port review of CLCC golf club merger possibilities.  After considerable discussion (pro & 
con) it was determined that President Montgomery and Directors Joe Kamashian and 
Gary Bradford would meet with Family Club and Women’s Club representatives for fur-
ther exploration.  Pat will share the proposal with the other clubs, seek a joint meeting 
and report back to the CLMGC. 
 
Golf Course Superintendent Report:  Mark Louder was not in attendance 
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley reminded the CLMGC that it is never too early to seek 
an additional candidate for the next CL POA Board of Directors election cycle. 
 No report 

 
Secretary’s Report: Secretary Horton reported that all correspondence is current and all 
supplies are on hand. 
 Get well cards in April: 
 Bob Cathro – brain surgery 
 Sympathy cards in March:   
 Tom Patterson family – loss of Tom 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Rod Smith reported the check register beginning bal-
ance in April 2018 was $27,327.36 and ending balance was $27,713.88.  He recorded 
expenses of $570.02 and year-to-date expenses of $16,027.61.  It was moved by Direc-
tor Brack, seconded by Director Kamashian and approved “to accept the Treasurer’s re-
port”. 
Note:  SCGA Liaison Dudley Thompson was requested to request an invoice from the 
SCGA for CLMGC Membership dues. 
 
 



Handicap Report:  President Montgomery reviewed Vice President Wilkeson’s report, 
noting that during the month of April 2018:  105 indexes went down; 74 remained the 
same; 65 went up; 7 members have no index; and, 13 members have a local index (over 
36.4).  1,135 rounds were posted by 187 members; 21 rounds were not posted; 5 cards 
were turned in with the wrong date or had no date;  
Members are still reporting posting problems on the downstairs computer. 
 
Major Tournaments:  Director Evans reported the following: 
President’s Cup – April 21, 2018 – we are down to the final 16 for both brackets.  The 
tournament experienced only 1 minor issue that prevented one group from finishing by 
Tuesday. 
CLMGC Championship Tournament – Signs are up in the Proshop for the CLMGC 
Championship.  The tournament is scheduled for 4 rounds of golf on 3 consecutive days, 
June 1 -3, 2018.   
Director Evans was asked to distribute Club Championship Rules to the membership. 
City of Canyon Lake Championship Tournament – proposed for October 6, 2018.  No re-
port. 
 
Wednesday Game:  Director Bradford reported April contributions of $79 to the Veter-
ans’ Day fund and $235 to the Picnic fund.  Play averaged 90 (91, 89, 93 & 85) players 
per day in April. 
Director Bradford reported the following computer & program concerns: 
 After consultation with Rick Cunya’s Associate, a computer cable was replaced; 
 The existing computer is 17 years old and still operating Microsoft XP and will need to 

be replaced soon; 
 We need to upgrade the internet capability in the Magnolia room; 
 New Tournament Computer Software is being researched.  The existing software is 

too dependent on Bob Carnagey; 
 A new CRT and Thumb drive will have to be purchased. 
 
Membership & Rules:  Director Brack reported that there are 250 members and that 84 
renewals were done online (33.6%).  There is one Social member and 2 Junior mem-
bers.  Members are encouraged to renew membership “on-line”.   A comparison of the 
CLMGC Roster and the SCGA CLMGC database will be searched for discrepancies.  
There were no rules issues in this period. 
 
Public Relations:  Director Kamashian reported extra Roster books are available for 
purchase at $5 each.  His committee spent $64 to purchase a CLMGC Banner for the 
Club Rush program.  He anticipates a cost of $34 for repairs to coolers for the Fiesta Day 
Parade. 
 
Green Committee: Director VanDruff reported that:  

1. 10 green will be resodded with bentgrass.  All golfers should take relief no  
nearer the hole; 

2. The planter next to the Blue #8 tee will be upgraded with additional plantings; 
3. A new pump house to contain the greens potable water system pump is being 



constructed next to the 11
th
 tee; 

4. The decision by SCGA & Director of Golf Kemball on how to treat the drought 
tolerant plantings left of the 4

th
 tee is still under consideration (environmentally 

sensitive plantings or, out-of-bounds); 
5. The golf car path to the right of #6 green will be widened to allow Canyon Estate 

homeowners to drive to the Towne Center gate; 
6. Compacted bunkers will be addressed asap; 
7. A tree is leaning significantly toward the house right of #2 tee. 

Social Committee:  Director McCain was absent and President Montgomery presented 
his report: 
 The application for May 26, 2018 Fiesta Day has been submitted on line.  Candy, bal-

loons and flags will be purchased.  Director McCain needs to know how many mem-
bers are going to ride in the parade. 

 
President’s Report:  President Montgomery discussed the following: 
 Dudley Thompson was thanked for becoming a candidate in this year’s CLPOA Board 

of Directors elections; 
 CLMGC participated in the “Club Rush” event sponsored by Family Matters on Sun-

day, April 22, 2018 at 2:00 to 6:00 PM.  The event would benefit from additional pub-
licity in the future.  Attendance appeared light and only 4 applications to the CLMGC 
were given out. 

 The New Emergency golf car will be demonstrated at a Wednesday Game Day in 
May. 

 President Montgomery reported that his granddaughter is getting married in the first 
week of December, 2018 and the December Board meeting will be held on December 
12, 2018. 

 
New Business:  None  
 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday - June 6, 2018 – 1:15 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjournment:  It was moved by Gary Bradford, seconded by Rodney Smith 
and approved “to adjourn at 3:07 PM”. 
 
Respectfully submitted:                                                     
Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
 

 

 

 



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Board Meeting Minutes 

May 8, 2018 
 

Call to Order.   1:07 
Roll Call: Present: Ura Furry, Valerie Montgomery, Linda Kamashian, Mary Burns, Sue Sell, Marilyn Bridges, Norma 
Yarbrough, Merilyn Murphy, Kathy Homewood 
 
Absent: Barbara Spraul, Alice Ramirez, Barbara Horrigan 
 
Pledge of Allegiance Led by Linda Hudson 
 
Minutes:    A motion was made by Sue Sell and seconded by Marilyn Bridges to approve the minutes as presented from 
the April 03, 2018 Board Meeting.  The motion was approved by all in attendance with none opposed. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
President Ura Furry 
The Club Championship Tournament went very well.  I want to congratulate our 2018 Club Champion Gerry Meeks as 
well as each fight winners. A flight: Marilyn Bridges, B Flight: KK Beecher, C Flight: Linda Hudson.  Thank you to Valerie 
Montgomery and Cathy Barr for organizing a great tournament and to Alice Ramirez and Marilyn Murphy for the beautiful 
decorations.  
Mary Burns and Lorrie Sjomeling worked the Club Rush Booth on Sunday, April 22.  Family Matters was the organizing 
Club that put the event together said everyone benefitted from the event.  We did not get any new members but we in-
teracted with many residents and passed on information about all Canyon Lake Golf Clubs our golf course and the vari-
ous programs. 
Our next event in the Member/Guest Tournament hoping each of you have a guest.  The Committee always works real 
hard for our Club to put this Tournament on each year. 
Today, the Emergency Golf Cart was presented to the members by Jack Wamsley. 

 
Treasurer Kathy Homewood 
The treasurer’s report was distributed for review to the members present.  The report demonstrated it balanced with the 
current bank statement.  Upon a motion properly made, seconded and carried, the Treasurers Report was approved for 
audit as presented. 
The 2017 taxes have been paid.  The outstanding $25.00 check has been reimbursed by the bank.  
 
Major Tournament Chair:  Valerie Montgomery 

Medallions were presented at the Tuesday Play Meeting the rest of the medallions will be ready on May 12. 
 
Handicap Chair:   Linda Kamashian   
Most improved golfers: KK Beecher, Anita Fairfield, Marilyn Bridges, Linda Hudson, Gerry Meeks 
Members are doing better posting their scores, remember to post after Thursday play. 
Tuesday Tournament:    Barbara Horrigan 
Low Gross:  Lorrie Sjomeling  99     Low Net: Linda Johnson 74 
 
Recording Secretary:   Mary Burns   (Nothing to Report) 
 
Membership: Norma Yarbrough  
First Twilight begins May 18, hoping for 24 participants. 
 
Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell (Nothing to Report) 
 
Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges. (Nothing to Report 
 
Social Chairs Alice Ramirez/Merilyn Murphy. (Nothing to Report) 
 
Pat Kemball           Club Professional 
Currently hiring one new Pro Shop Staff. 
July 9-13 Junior Golf Clinic, Advertising should be out soon.  Usually get about 150-180 kids. 
Tuesday Night League starts May 8, @ 4:00. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 



 
Greens Committee Linda Johnson - WGC Representative 
Mark Lauder: Golf Course Superintendent 
Hole # 10: Some areas of the green have been re-sodded and the ropes have been removed.  New tee markers have 
arrived and are now on the golf course  Fairways are being mowed shorter due to the warmer weather, Irrigation contin-
ues to be a problem, corrections are being researched.  The Women’s Club requested the Out of Bounds stake on the 
right side of hole #17 be made visible from the tee box:  A taller stake will be put in place. 
 Steve Schneider: Operations 
The parking Lott resurface is out for bids, hopefully the work will begin by this summer.  The bushes behind hole #5 are 
being removed:  This should take care of the rabbit problem.  Removal of the curbing on hole #16 is being tabled until 
we know the cost of turf removal and replanting in that area.  This will be discussed again at the next meeting. 
The Owl houses, that are now the Bee houses, will be removed.   
The bunkers are being raked every day.  
The next meeting is scheduled for May 10

th
 at 1pm in the Magnolia Room 

Sunshine  Lila Gann (Not Present) 
 
SB&R Darlene Cortez 
16 members of the club competed at Cherry Hills and accrued 72 points, the running total is 203 points.  Next up is Me-
nifee Lakes. 
 
SCGA Delegate     Ina Pickard   (Not Present) 
Information on SCGA events can be found on the WSCGA website, www.scga.org 
 
CLIPPS.   Valerie Montgomery 
Working on the Senior Tournament.  
 
Big Sister/Little Sister  Ellie Clow  (Not Present) 
 
18 Hole/Niners Liaison Barbara Spraul.  (Not Present) 
 
Old Business 
 
Fiesta Days 
Still looking for a few more volunteers to work the pizza booth.  
Parade: looking for a few more carts to ride in the parade 
Parking will be an issue, all vehicles must be parked outside the Fiesta Days Event Area. Available streets are Vacation 
and Canyon Lake Drive. 

 
New Business 
 
Senior Tournament 
After much discussion as to whether the Senior Tournament should be a one or two day tournament, it was decided that 
it will remain a two day event, June 12 and June 19.  Depending on the level of participation a decision will be made as 
to whether the tournament will remain two days or will be made into a one day event. 
A questionnaire will be sent to all members to ascertain reasons why they don’t participate in specific tournaments. 
 
Meeting Adjourned 2:18pm 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary E. Burns 
Recording Secretary 
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